
 

 
 
 
 
December 18, 2015 
 

DELIVERED BY E-MAIL TO: 
Denis Kelly, Regional Clerk regional.clerk@york.ca 
The Regional Municipality of York 
17250 Yonge Street 
Newmarket, ON  L3Y 6Z1 
 
Bruce McCuaig, President and CEO, Metrolinx CEO@metrolinx.com 
Greg Percy, President, GO Transit greg.percy@gotransit.com 
Metrolinx 
97 Front Street West 
Toronto, ON  M5J 1E6 
 
Dear Mr. Kelly, Mr. McCuaig, and Mr. Percy: 
 
Re: Town of Aurora Council Resolution of December 8, 2015; Re: Motion (a) 

Regional GO Transit Shuttle 
 
Please be advised that this matter was heard by Council at its Council meeting held on 
December 8, 2015, and in this regard Council adopted the following resolution: 
 

WHEREAS the Aurora GO station has a commuter parking building and 
surface lot, and those facilities are full almost every business day; and 

 
WHEREAS GO Transit commuters often park at the Town Park and on local 
residential streets; and  

 
WHEREAS the Town wants to restrict GO Transit commuter parking at the 
Town Park; and 

 
WHEREAS the number of cars in the very congested Wellington Corridor 
around the GO station will likely increase; and  

 
WHEREAS commuters should be encouraged to use Transit to get to the GO 
station and refrain from driving their cars to eliminate traffic congestion and 
greenhouse gas emissions; and 

 
WHEREAS the Province of Ontario has recently announced an increase in 
Provincial Gas Tax contributions to municipalities exclusively for transit 
initiatives, with the Region of York receiving an additional $15 million; and 
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WHEREAS the Region of York is responsible for providing transit within the 
Town of Aurora; 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED THAT the Region of York ( 11the 
Region .. ) be requested to use the increased provincial funding to develop 
and implement a pilot rapid, dedicated, intensified, innovative GO Station 
Shuttle Service, to encourage residents to use Public Transit to travel to and 
from the GO Station; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT the Region be requested to consult with 
the Town of Aurora on the development of the pilot GO Station Shuttle 
Service; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT Metrolinx be requested to investigate 
charging a nominal parking fee at the Aurora GO Station; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT the Region be requested to support the 
Town•s request that Metrolinx investigate implementing a nominal parking 
fee for the Aurora GO Station. 

The above is for your information and any attention deemed necessary. 

SMH/lb 

Copy: Mayor Geoffrey Dawe 




